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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO OCTOBER 18, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 
(1) 5 submissions, October 4-18, 2023, regarding Proposed Heritage

Revitalization Agreement, Heritage Designation, and Development Permit
for 1591 Haywood Avenue (Referred to the October 23, 2023 public hearing)

(2) GNAR Inc., October 13, 2023, regarding “Fossil gas terminology to enhance
climate change communication and action”

(3) October 14, 2023, regarding “Agenda for October 16 Council Meeting”
(4) October 16, 2023, regarding “Eagle Harbour Creek Bridge - Repairs Needed!”
(5) October 16, 2023, regarding “Place for Sport engagement”
(6) October 17, 2023, regarding “Reminder of Mayor Sager BC Law Society

Hearings Jan 2024”
(7) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Art Museum Advisory Committee

and Subcommittee meetings May 18 and September 12, 2023; Gleneagles
Community Centre Advisory Committee meeting June 14, 2023; Public Art
Advisory Committee meeting July 18, 2023; and Community Grants
Committee meeting September 5, 2023

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
No items. 
Responses to Correspondence 
No items. 



(1)(a)



As you will have noted on p. 199, the applicaƟon assesses Lots A and B together (instead of treaƟng them individually) 
to argue a jusƟficaƟon for the new owner of Lot B to develop a whole new house and garage squarely in the 15m 
environmentally protected riparian area in their new Lot B.   

The last line of Lot B’s “ledger” on p. 199 “removal of garage and relocaƟon of [Clegg] house” moves an environmental 
+33 credit from Lot A to offset Lot B’s -37 entry for building the new house and garage in the 15m environmentally 
protected area. The calculaƟon wrongfully suggests that Lot B not only has no negaƟve habitat impact, but it also has a 
posiƟve habitat impact. In fact, it is an observably, substanƟal negaƟve impact on the habitat. 

The use of such a formula to move environmental credits around like a tax credit is anathema to environmental 
protecƟon and legislaƟon in my view. If such a formula were  applied broadly it would reward owners/developers who 
bought their property knowing the land was environmentally protected from development, but who happen to have an 
exisƟng structure in the riparian area (whether it got there legally pre-environmental laws, or without a permit, post 
environmental laws) with a license to develop in the riparian areas at the expense of the environment, wildlife  and WV 
community. The possible abuse of such a formula used across the district goes without saying. 

This is not to suggest any bad intenƟons by any parƟcular owner/developer who are simply puƫng forward individual 
proposals presumably with the best of intenƟons, but unaware of why these environmental laws are in place: to ensure 
we and future generaƟons have fish to fish and birds to hear, not menƟon clean and breathable air, etc. 

This is where we need Mayor and Council to review this with a broad view and prevent a District wide precedent that 
will, as well established science proves, over Ɵme irreparably harm the environment. 

2. It is the Riparian Area ProtecƟon Act that applies to the riparian areas, not the WV Tree Bylaw. Otherwise, 
riparian trees/shrubs would be treated as if they were “merely” trees next to a sidewalk providing clean 
breathable air, and not also performing the criƟcal funcƟon of keeping our creeks alive as riparian 
trees/shrubs.  

Staff replied that:  “the proposed tree removals [of] 3 trees within the [15m environmentally protected riparian 
area including 2 healthy, protected trees] within the permiƩed building envelope meet the criteria set out in the 
District’s Tree Bylaw which allow the Director of Planning and Development Services to authorize tree cuƫng. 
“(emphasis added) 

I have raised this before, but I say it again:  the WV Tree Bylaw is inapplicable to the riparian area according to provincial 
law. It is the municipaliƟes implementaƟon of the provincial Riparian Area ProtecƟon Act that applies in riparian areas. 
The RAPR states that only trees that are a hazard or infested can be cut down in the riparian areas.  

The RAPR ensures that the trees, shrubs and grassy areas beside creeks, fish bearing creeks in parƟcular, (ex. Lawson, 
MacDonald and apparently also Vinson) protect the creeks from direct sunlight which heats up the water and kills the 
fish and the biology of the creek- not to menƟon the destrucƟon of wildlife habitat including at risk species like the 
Great Blue Heron  protected by the Wildlife ProtecƟon Act in WV. 

3. The Riparian RestoraƟon on p.200 sounds really great and it’s laudable that this is in the applicaƟon. It is 
much needed across WV riparian areas. However, is it nullified by an “escape clause” in the WV 
Development Permit? 

The WV Development Permit appears to nullify or provide an escape clause for the restoraƟon work. It says: 

“In the event that the Landscaping Works are not completed or trees retained as provided for in this Permit, the 
District may, at its opƟon, enter upon, carry out and complete the Landscaping Works so as to saƟsfy the terms 
of the Development Permit, and recover the costs of doing so from the security deposited or recover any costs 
incurred over and above the amount of the security deposited, including the costs of administraƟon and 
supervision.” (emphasis added) 



This apparent “escape clause” may explain why replanƟng is inconsistently enforced in WV.  Can and should this escape 
clause  be removed in WV development permits?  

Last it appears that the applicaƟon may also conflict with the mandatory requirements of EDP points 1 and 2 through an 
interpretaƟon of what those points mean.  

Notably, the province will begin its consultaƟons with municipaliƟes soon to renew the provincial commitment to 
riparian area protecƟons. 

Thank you again for your Ɵme. It is almost cliché now, but it’s true, and I think everyone agrees, “there is no planet B” 
and we have to protect it. 

Sincerely, 

 (I trust my name and address will be redacted) 
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October 7th, 2023 

West Vancouver District Council members 

Re: Clegg house development 

The Clegg house is the star of the neighborhood known locally as house. The house 

stands high on the lot overlooking an extensive garden and lawn which is now a fragment of its 

former glory. This is what makes it special - the posiKon on the lot.  

 

lived in the house for over 50 years and cooperated with and contributed to the local 

community. Her boulevard was gardened by  who developed a garden which 

started about 40 years ago, long before a bylaw requiring permission was on the books. ARer 

 and local neighbors maintained the garden. 

 

The  bought the house  and unfortunately did not endear themselves to the 

neighborhood aRer immediately posKng a noKce on the garden plot to vacate by end of 

September. The cooperaKve community garden that had been in place for at least 40 years was 

shut down and has grown weeds (insect habitat) for the last 2.5 years. The story of the garden’s 

history was reported in the North Shore News. This is the very first decision  made: 

to shut down the cooperaKve garden. Any promise  make about this project being 

good for the community now lacks credibility and cannot be trusted given the inconsiderate 

way the neighbors were treated. A gathering of neighbors was hosted by one family to welcome 

 into the neighbor. About twenty neighbors aFended. They did not.  

 

I have studied the plans and watched the council meeKng of Sept. 25th allowing the heritage 

status and possibly a 20-year tax break. All this was done without community input.  

 

The lot is big, but it has drawbacks.  

• The creek with setbacks and covenant lands 
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• Corner with two setbacks  

• A stand of trees vulnerable to construcKon development 

 

The present plan to move the house destroys the aestheKc value of the house which is its 

heritage posiKon on the lot. The house’s posiKon is characterisKc of its history as a former 

farmhouse with a prominent view of the surroundings. The locaKon as well as the house have 

heritage value as I see it.  

 

The Clegg house should stay in the locaKon it is now. As the plan stands now, the development 

is far too big for the lot and heritage values are compromised from the community point of 

view. I am also concerned about the loss of trees that would be lost to development.  

 

 have blown their credibility as neighbors for several reasons, not the least of 

which is failing consider the value of the exisKng community. The value of community is 

referenced in the District’s mission statement, but not reflected in decisions so far. If acKon 

followed word, more consultaKon and basic neighborly relaKons would have been established 

before this project hit District planning cycle. Decisions need to reflect the value of community 

cohesion and history of cooperaKon. At this point, they do not.  

 

PosiKoning statements are not a subsKtute for genuine community relaKonships. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

West Vancouver  
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From:
Sent: Monday, October 16, 2023 12:23 PM
To: correspondence
Cc:
Subject: 1591 Haywood Ave Redevelopment 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

To: Whom it May Concern at West Van Council 

I am writing to give my support for the redevelopment project submitted by  for 1591 Haywood Ave, 
West Vancouver.  From what I have seen, I believe his plan to be well conceived and agree with the amendments and 
concessions that have take place that should make this project friendly for his neighbours and the neighbourhood.  

As a resident of Ambleside I am encouraged by those looking to redevelop and upgrade the value of properties while 
considering the look and feel of the neighbourhood. Protecting and updating heritage elements of the home with 
modern flair can help to preserve the character of the neighbourhood. 

Best regards, 

West Vancouver 
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This may be of interest to the new Climate and Environment CommiƩee. In mulƟple instances (documented), permits 
are issued, for example, to cut down healthy protected riparian area trees in exchange for the developer removing some 
invasive plants and re-planƟng some small trees/shrubs. This applicaƟon likewise is offering to do riparian revitalizaƟon 
– a very good thing – but it is in exchange for developing in the riparian area.  (Also, see my previous quesƟon regarding
the enforceability of these agreements in the EDP)

Especially on our public land, should we be trading off our environmental habitat in this manner when apparently it is 
common for volunteers and/or staff in other communiƟes to do the removal of invasive species, replanƟng, and 
revitalizaƟon of the riparian areas as community projects without having to trade off habitat loss?  

Thank you and sincerely, 

WV 

s. 22(1)



Mahssa Beattie

From: Edgar Dearden <eddie@gnarinc.com>
Sent: Friday, October 13, 2023 2:35 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Fossil gas terminology to enhance climate change communication and action
Attachments: Motion to use fossil gas terminology within municipal communications.pdf; Letter to BC 

government to use fossil gas terminology in BC.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address eddie@gnarinc.com. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

To the Mayor and Council, 

A decade ago, the looming threat of climate change compelled me to transition from a career in fossil chemical engineering to 
sustainable architecture. My dedication to climate-friendly practices has been unwavering, albeit underpinned by a belief that we 
had ample time to mitigate the unfolding crisis. The harrowing heat dome of 2021 drastically altered my perspective. 

In its terrifying wake, I adopted a staunch position against any of our clients heating their homes with fossil fuel. So I told them what 
I thought I was supposed to say: “Don’t use natural gas.” 

Despite discouraging use of “natural gas” and explaining its detrimental environmental impact, clients' responses varied from 
perceiving it as "green" to valuing its “natural” origin. In late 2021, three of those clients installed fossil gas heating against our 
advice, and a fourth fired us outright for merely suggesting that her “natural gas” fireplace was detrimental. 

In pursuit of more effective communication, I discovered the term "fossil gas," which we used from 2022 onwards. This term is 
semantically accurate, as “fossil” denotes carbon sequestered underground from previous geological eras. It is the reintroduction of 
this sequestered fossil carbon to the atmosphere through burning that primarily contributes to the ongoing planetary heating. 

Employing fossil gas terminology catalyzed a notable shift. The majority of our clients in 2022 opted against fossil fuel heating in 
their homes. Buoyed by this success, I embarked on a citizen science experiment to demonstrate public misunderstanding of 
“natural gas”. I asked 10 strangers in public spaces, “Do you know what natural gas is?”, and produced transcripts of the 6 
respondents who were unable to accurately define “natural gas” nor link it to fossil fuels. 

My request is simple: I am urging governments at all levels to adopt fossil gas terminology. Optimally, this initiative would be led by 
the provincial government, and I have therefore penned a letter to the Honourable George Heyman, Minister of Environment and 
Climate Change Strategy. 

A simple action you could take to assist would be advocating to the provincial government to adopt this initiative. 

A more ambitious action would be a motion to adopt fossil gas terminology in Municipal communication. Such a move would 
demonstrate leadership to the provincial government. Should they decide to adopt fossil gas terminology, you would benefit from a 
head start in updating documents. In the meantime, you would be providing a clear and undistorted message to residents and 
industries alike. 

Even in the absence of municipal  action, I encourage you personally to integrate fossil gas terminology into your own vernacular. 
We are fortunate to live in a free country and there is no obligation to label refined fossil fuel products as "natural." By consciously 
adopting the accurate term "fossil gas" you will exhibit enlightened leadership and foster an informed, conscious citizenry. 

Words can indeed be a potent catalyst for change, especially where governmental authority is currently limited, such as in 
renovations and the elimination of fossil gas from existing buildings. 

I extend these requests with profound respect and gratitude. Thank you for your anticipated efforts in advocating for a future that 
remains habitable for all of us and subsequent generations. 

(2)



Kind Regards, 

EDDIE DEARDEN 
CEO and Founder 
o 604.962.1611
Unit 206 - 1420 Alpha Lake Rd
Whistler BC V8E 0E8
BLOCKEDgnarinc[.]comBLOCKED

We gratefully acknowledge the land, now known as Whistler and Revelstoke, where we live create and play, in the unceded traditional lands of the Sk̲wx̲wú7mesh and 
Lil̓wat7úl, the Sinixt, Ktunaxa, Secwepemc and Syilx.



MOTION: 

WHEREAS the term “fossil gas” is more semantically correct, representing 

fossil carbon sequestered underground from previous geological eras and 

its contribution to planetary heating when burned; 

WHEREAS the term “natural gas” is potentially misleading and does not 

accurately represent the fossil origins and environmental impacts of the 

gas; 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council direct staff to conduct research and 

investigate the implications and benefits of using the term “fossil gas” in 

place of “natural gas” within municipal communications and documents; 

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT staff return to Council with a 

recommendation on the adoption and use of the term “fossil gas” for 

municipal purposes, considering the potential for enhanced public 

understanding and environmental awareness. 



 Eddie Dearden       eddie@gnarinc.com Unit 206 - 1420 Alpha Lake Rd 
 CEO and Founder +1 604-962-1611  Whistler BC V8E 0E8 

October 5, 2023 

Honourable George Heyman 
Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy 
Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC V8V 1X4 

Subject: Proposal to use fossil gas terminology in Legislation, Documents and Communications. 

Dear Minister Heyman, 

Greetings and sincere gratitude for your dedication and steadfast service and leadership. 
Especially in the pivotal role as the Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy. I had 
the honor of meeting you at the BC Embodied Carbon Awards1 earlier this year. You presented 
my company, GNAR Inc - Sustainable Home Design, the award for the Small Buildings BC 
(max. 300m2) category. [1 https://clfbritishcolumbia.com/embodied-carbon-awards]

I pen this letter to foster a dialogue on a matter harmonizing succinctly with your mandate and 
British Columbia’s CleanBC roadmap to 2030: the adoption of accurate, unequivocal language 
to catalyse actionable climate consciousness among citizens. 

The specific proposal is to formally integrate the term “fossil gas” in lieu of “natural gas” in 
province wide legislation, documents and communications. 

I have identified both through our Home Design clients, as well as an initiative I took to survey 
the general population, that many in British Columbia cannot identify “natural gas” as a fossil 
fuel. Even when I asked the esteemed Mayor Jack Crompton of Whistler to explain this term, he 
was unable to do so. 

Attached to this letter are transcripts of my discussions with British Columbians which 
demonstrate their inability to associate “natural gas” with its fossil origins. These conversations 
underscore the confusion prevailing amongst residents due to the current terminology. 

Remarkably, as you will observe in Conversation 4, when I asked the person a different 
question, “Do you know what fossil gas is?”, he replied, “No”. Yet despite never having heard 
this term before, when prompted further with, “Can you figure it out?”, this individual responded, 
“Gas that’s a fossil fuel?” 

It is evident that this simple and effective terminology shift to ‘fossil gas’ can significantly bolster 
climate action by advocating for the elimination of fossil fuels. 



The term “fossil gas” is semantically correct as 'fossil' denotes carbon sequestered underground 
from previous geological eras. It is the reintroduction of this sequestered fossil carbon to the 
atmosphere through burning that primarily contributes to the ongoing planetary heating. 

The tangible impacts of climate change are undeniable, and while we have just suffered the 
worst wildfire season in our history, British Columbia has been a beacon of progress in 
implementing strategies and policies aimed at mitigating these impacts and propelling us toward 
a sustainable future.  

Your mandate emphasizes significant points, including executing the CleanBC Roadmap to 
2030, aligning policies with B.C.’s 2030 and 2050 legislated reduction targets, and ensuring 
industrial alignment with net-zero emissions by 2050, all of which are commendable and pivotal. 

The use of the term “fossil gas” aligns with several priority areas stipulated in your mandate: 

Enhancing Transparency and Education: The term 'natural gas' inadvertently masks the 
fossil origin and the associated environmental ramifications. By adopting “fossil gas”, we 
illuminate the truth about its origins and impacts, shaping informed perceptions and behaviours 
among citizens and industries alike. 

Supporting Reduction Targets: Informed citizens, aware of the fossil fuel implications, are 
more likely to adopt and advocate for alternative energy sources, thereby organically driving the 
demand and swift adoption of cleaner energy solutions. 

Aligning New Industries: Ensuring that emerging industries are congruent with the CleanBC 
plan and legislated targets necessitates a clear, undistorted communication about the energy 
sources we are phasing out and the alternatives we champion. 

Climate Preparedness and Adaptation: A citizenry that accurately perceives the roots and 
outcomes of climate change is essential in collectively embracing and implementing adaptation 
strategies. 

Fostering Unity and Commitment: Accurate terminology, endorsed by the government, 
fosters a unified front, bridging citizens, local governments, and industries through a transparent 
and aligned environmental dialogue and strategy. 

This modest yet potent shift in nomenclature not only amplifies clarity and honesty in our 
communication but also seeds and nurtures a more grounded and accurate understanding of 
the environmental implications among British Columbians. 

Your leadership, Minister Heyman, could ensure that this simple yet profound change cascades 
through our policies, dialogues, and collective consciousness, further solidifying B.C.’s stance 
as a vanguard in environmental stewardship and climate action. 



I therefore call on you and the Premier of British Columbia, the Honorable David Eby, to adopt 
fossil gas terminology in Provincial communications and documents, as well as the requisite 
pieces of legislation. I have drafted a Private Members Bill that would direct this action. It is a 
mere two pages, but I believe it will initiate the processes necessary to complete this action 
within 12 months. 

I am available for any further discussions or clarifications on this matter and eagerly await your 
insights and responses to this proposal. 

Thank you for considering this proposal and for your unwavering service to our province and 
environment. 

Kind regards, 

Eddie Dearden 
CEO and Founder 

Unit 206 - 1420 Alpha Lake Rd 
Whistler BC V8E 0E8 
eddie@gnarinc.com 
+1 604-962-1611



PRIVATE MEMBERS BILL: 

FOSSIL GAS CLARIFICATION ACT, 2023 

WHEREAS clarity and accuracy in the language used in legislation and government 

communications are of utmost importance; 

WHEREAS the term “fossil gas” is more semantically correct, representing fossil carbon 

sequestered underground from previous geological eras and its contribution to planetary heating 

when burned; 

WHEREAS the term “natural gas” is misleading and does not accurately represent the fossil 

origins and environmental impacts of the gas; 

NOW, THEREFORE, HIS MAJESTY, by and with the advice and consent of the Legislative 

Assembly of the Province of British Columbia, enacts as follows: 

1. Short Title:

This Act may be cited as the "Fossil Gas Clarification Act, 2023". 

2. Definitions

For the purpose of this Act: 

(a) "raw fossil gas" refers to hydrocarbon gas primarily comprising methane derived from fossil

sources, which has not undergone processing; 

(b) "processed fossil gas" or "fossil gas" refers to hydrocarbon gas primarily comprising

methane derived from fossil sources, that has undergone processing, irrespective of the degree 

of said processing. 

3. Legislative Amendments

(a) The Carbon Tax Act, R.S.B.C. 2008, c. 40, and all other BC legislation that define or employ

the term "natural gas", shall be amended by replacing the term "natural gas" wherever it 

appears with "raw fossil gas", "processed fossil gas", or "fossil gas", whichever is contextually 

appropriate. 



(b) Subsequent BC legislation enacted following the commencement of this Act, which seeks to 

define or reference methane gas from fossil sources, shall use the terms "raw fossil gas", 

"processed fossil gas", or "fossil gas" as is contextually fitting. 

4. Government Communications 

All governmental communications, documents, publications, and official correspondences 

produced after this Act's commencement that reference methane gas from fossil sources must 

use the terms "raw fossil gas", "processed fossil gas", or "fossil gas" as appropriate. Pre-existing 

governmental materials that are renewed or republished should be updated to match this 

terminology. 

5. Review of Existing Legislation 

The Attorney General shall undertake a review a review to pinpoint specific pieces of BC 

legislation that define or employ the term "natural gas". Within 12 months from the 

commencement of this Act, the Attorney General shall produce recommendations for the 

necessary amendments to ensure alignment with this Act. 

6. Commencement  

This Act comes into force on the day it receives Royal Assent. 

 



Transcripts of conversations asking: ‘Do you know what natural gas is?’

Conversation 1:

Eddie: Do you know what natural gas is?

Person 1: Gas that comes from the earth naturally

Eddie: Could you tell me more about that?

Person 1: No I don’t know

Eddie: Do you know where they get it from?

Person 1: No

Eddie: Do you know what it is?

Person 1: No I don’t know, it's a long time since I’ve been in science class

Conversation 2:

Eddie: May I ask you the question I ask everyone who starts here?

Person 2: Yes

Eddie: Do you know what natural gas is?

Person 2: I don't want to say yes but I don't want to say no

Eddie: Say whatever you think

Person 2: No not really

Eddie: I keep telling everyone that people don't know what natural gas is.

Person 2: I don't think I really know, maybe if I looked it up.

Conversation 3 (two people present):

Eddie: Do you know what natural gas is?



Person 3: I think natural gas is like the actual air gas

Person 4: No, not really. Why?

Eddie: I’m just curious, do you know what it is?

Person 3: I don’t know if its like liquid or actual air gas

Person 4: I think it's like a fuel and you like, put it in a tank and burn it?

Eddie: Sure that’s close enough

Person 4: Yes, nailed it.

Conversation 4:

Eddie: You seem like an informed fellow, I have a question that I have been asking people, do
you know what natural gas is?

Person 5: Natural?

Eddie: Natural gas.

Person 5: Where it actually comes from, or what it actually is?

Eddie: Yeah, what is it?

Person 5: I know it's not propane, but I know it is something similar to it. But, I wouldn't actually
know to tell you the truth what actual real natural gas is and where it comes from.

Eddie: That's a perfect, great answer. I’m finding most people don’t know.

Person 5: I know natural gas is similar to propane, but I know it is not the same. I know that
what we have in our houses is natural. Where they get it from and all that I don't know.

Eddie: Do you know what fossil gas is?

Person 5: No.

Eddie: Can you figure it out?

Person 5: Gas that's a fossil fuel?



Conversation 5:

Eddie: I'm going to ask you a question I ask everyone, is that ok?

Person 6: No problem, go for it.

Eddie: Do you know what 'natural gas' is?

Person 6: Gas that's natural

Eddie: Did you just say 'gas that is natural'?

Person 6: I have no idea! But I'm pretty sure it's gas that is better for the environment.

Eddie: Ok, but what is it?

Person 6: I don't know.

Eddie: Search your memory bank, what do you know about it

Person 6: Do you hook it up to your house?

Eddie: Yes, you hook it up to your house.

Person 6: It's gas that's better!

Eddie: Better than what?

Person 6: Than regular.

Eddie: Regular what?

Person 6: Regular gas. Are they the same thing or not?

Eddie: Like gas that you put in your car?

Person 6: Are you talking about gas that you put in your car or gas gas?

Eddie: When people say 'put gas in your car' they mean gasoline

Person 6: Oh right. So you're talking about gas that doesn't go in your car

Eddie: Well it is confusing, there are vehicles that use 'compressed natural gas''



Person 6: So it does go in your car! So it's like fuel.

Eddie: Yes, it is like fuel. But do you know what it is?

Person 6: I don't know, tell me

Eddie: Natural gas is a fossil fuel. I call it fossil gas.

Person 6: How do they get it?

Eddie: Here in Canada they use this process called 'fracking' or hydraulic fracturing. They drill
down under the earth, then fill it with chemicals and blow the frack out of it. All the rock gets
punctured which releases the gas, but it can also poison aquifers and groundwater.

Person 6: So it's not good?

Eddie: No its really bad for the environment

Person 6: Why do they call it 'natural'

Eddie: Exactly! Why do they call it natural!?

Person 6: So it f**ks everything up?

Eddie: Yes basically, that is why we have global warming.

Person 6: Oh cool... s**t. That sucks.

Conversation 6:

Eddie: Could you please explain linguistically why this substance is called natural gas?

Mayor Crompton: I don’t know the reason it is described that way. I think it is the most
commonly used term, and that is probably why we use it.

Eddie: So you don’t know why it is called natural gas?

Mayor Crompton: I don’t have the etymology of the word, no.

Eddie: I sent a letter to you, proposing that Mayor and Council use an alternative term to natural
gas, fossil gas. You opposed that motion, but you are saying that you don’t know why it is called
natural gas?



Mayor Crompton: Exactly yeah. I don’t know the etymology. It is the word that is most commonly
used in public conversation, so it's the word that we’re using at the table as we discuss it. I think
most people would know what you mean when you use the word.

Eddie: In my letter I provided transcripts of conversations with 6 residents, who like yourself
Mayor Crompton, do not know what natural gas is. Do you accept that? Do you agree it is
possible that many people do not know what natural gas is?

Mayor Crompton: Well I think people know what it is. I don’t want to comment on conversations
you’ve had with other people because I don’t know them and haven’t had the opportunity to
speak with them myself.

Eddie: Do you think the term ‘natural gas’ could be misleading?

Mayor Crompton: It is the word that most people in the world use, so it is the word that we use
at this table to talk about something that we want to be able to communicate with each other
and understand what we are talking about.

Eddie: Given the escalating climate crisis, and the need for public clarity on environmental
issues, do you agree that persisting with outdated, and potentially misleading terms, could
hinder public understanding?

Mayor Crompton: I think what we came to is that the most important thing we can do is take
substantive action on that and that's where we’re spending our time. Increasing our transit
service, building better buildings. We’ve got 6 big steps that we’re taking very seriously and
that’s where we want to focus our time and attention.

Eddie: Right. I notice a bit of a dichotomy because, when discussing my letter, Councillor De
Jong said “I don’t want council spending any time on semantics”, but then when discussing the
GHG inventory report Councillor De Jong was like “How can we get people to reduce natural
gas?”. What I’m proposing is that people in British Columbia do not even realize that natural gas
is a bad thing. The term natural gas implies benign, it implies beauty, nature. Do you agree with
this sentiment?

Mayor Crompton: Mr Dearden your time is up. No, I think most people know that it is a fossil
fuel. And I think that is pretty clear to us as we discuss it.

Eddie: To that point, you say you think people realize it is a fossil fuel. I presented conversations
with 6 British Columbians, which was 6 out of 10 of the total that I asked, demonstrating that
those 6 people do not know that natural gas is a fossil fuel. Do you dispute that 6 out of 10
people I asked don’t know that natural gas is a fossil fuel?



Mayor Crompton: We’ll have to end here because we’re over time but no, I don’t dispute the
conversations that you’ve had.

Eddie: So you agree that natural gas is a misleading term?

Mayor Crompton: Mr Dearden we’re at the end of our time. I’m grateful you took the time to
speak with us tonight.
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From:
Sent: Saturday, October 14, 2023 4:42 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Agenda for October 16 Council Meeting
Attachments: smime.p7s; ATT00001.txt; ATT00002.htm

1. Thank you for addressing these issues.

2. Re:  Ban on Nuisance and Invasive Tree Species

It would be helpful if the ban included other species, and was enforceable, particularly near property lines, and in road 
allowances. 

Bamboo and butterfly trees, and many other invasive species can cause extensive damage that impacts those on fixed 
incomes, and can interfere with driver sight Iines. (For example, extricating  3"-4"” bamboo roots from under a 
new patio just cost $1,000. Resetting the heavy patio stones will be extra. The roots lifted most of the stones within a year, 
were growing towards the foundation, and removal required special tools and considerable strength. Removal will require 
ongoing maintenance and repair work, particularly without chemicals. We are also dealing with thick roots and vines from 

 English Ivy, morning glory, and wisteria, etc. The English laurel 
 requires careful maintenance to allow visibility, and our arborists apparently have no ability to enforce the 

current bylaws on this.  

Thank you. 

3. Many of us appreciate your reviewing the policies for dogs in public walkways.

It would also be helpful to review the policies allowing leashed dogs in public buildings and public transport. This is particularly 
important to encourage walking or bussing from a distance, particularly given our topography, our need to keep our seniors 
healthy to limit the need for expensive care homes, the concentration of parks and tax dollars for our waterfront (and lack of 
parks higher up), and our need to support our merchants (eg. Picking up coffee or a quart of milk on the way to our parks.) 
Leaving a dog tied up outside an establishment could result in the dog being released into traffic or taken, and some dogs 
become anxious and noisy when left alone. This consideration would further enable our environmental goals.  

4. It may be helpful to review the number of unleashed dogs each person can take to dog venues such as Ambleside and Hay
Parks. A large group of large dogs becomes a pack, difficult to control. When these dogs approach other dogs, including
leashed dogs, it can result in aggressiveness. The presence of such packs already prevents some from using our dog parks.

5. As always, it would be helpful to consider impacts to all West Vancouver, and include a broader range of inputs before using
tax dollars to create policies. This is basic for our planners, engineers, council members / mayor, and engagement
professionals, and helps reduce divisiveness and the possibility / perception of conduct issues.

Thank you, 

West Vancouver BC 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1) s. 22(1)
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To: Mayor and Council 

CC: Correspondence 

Subject : West Vancouver Place for Sport – Community engagement. 

Dear Mayor Sager and councilors 

I and other homeowners  are in support of the planned Place for Sport. The 
Place for Sport facility will be a change to the current use of the West Vancouver Secondary School track 
and field.  This change may have an impact on our neighbourhood, so we want it to be a positive one.  

We are asking if there will be a community engagement process for the project and if so when? 

Regards, 

 West Vancouver 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, October 17, 2023 2:09 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Reminder of Mayor Sager BC Law Society Hearings Jan 2024

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Council, 

A reminder to be courteous with those that have concerns over the Mayor’s professional dealings with the BC Law 
Society - these are serious matters that Mr Sager kept from the electorate and could potentially become a pattern in 
retrospect (not just limited to his previous professional dealings). 

As Mayor Sager has a pre conference hearing this week - I find it timely to remind Council to be courteous with those 
constituents that have serious concerns over these matters. Some of you ran as a team during the election and I suggest 
that matters as serious as these - that were kept from the electorate writ large - deserve humility and true consideration 
once the findings are finalized sometime around the end of January 2024. 

Transparency and engagement have not been hallmarks of your first year - this will be an upcoming opportunity for Mr 
Sager to address the findings once and for all - at least on these matters - we don’t expect to hear about any District 
findings publicly.  

Sincerely, 

Maple Ridge BC 

Sent from my iPhone 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

(6)



MAY 18, 2023    FUNDRAISING SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES M-1
5628659v1 

THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER 
ART MUSEUM ADVISORY COMMITTEE  

FUNDRAISING SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
VIA ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION FACILITIES  

THURSDAY, MAY 18, 2023 

Committee Members: M. Adamian (Acting Chair), D. Becker, and M. Price attended the 
meeting via electronic communication facilities. Absent: F. Patterson. 

Staff: H. Letwin, Administrator/Curator (Staff Representative) attended the meeting via 
electronic communication facilities. 

1. CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 2:15 p.m.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
It was Moved and Seconded:
THAT the May 18, 2023 Fundraising Subcommittee meeting agenda be approved as
circulated.

CARRIED 

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES
It was Moved and Seconded:
THAT the February 16, 2023 Fundraising Subcommittee meeting minutes be
adopted as circulated.

CARRIED 

REPORTS / ITEMS 
4. Planning of Fundraising Events for 2023

The subcommittee discussed the upcoming Fundraising Events, including the launch
of the Takao Tanabe print at the West Vancouver Art Museum on May 27, from 2 to
4 p.m., the two upcoming Endowment events in July, West Coast Modern Week,
and the Spring Ask.
It was Moved and Seconded:
THAT the discussion regarding Planning of Fundraising Events for 2023 be received
for information.

CARRIED 

5. Donor Recognition and Giving Levels for 2023
H. Letwin provided an update on Donor Recognition. D. Becker will research
different possibilities to display a changeable donor acknowledgement frame and will
bring recommendations to staff.

(7)(a)
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER
ART MUSEUM ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

VIA ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION FACILITIES  
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2023 

Committee Members: D. LaCas (Acting Chair), M. Adamian, D. Becker, K. Duffek, 
B. Helliwell, F. Patterson, M. Price, R. Van Halm; and Councillor L. Watt attended the
meeting via electronic communication facilities. Absent: C. Gotay, and K. Hall.

Staff: H. Letwin, Administrator/Curator (Staff Representative) and A. Nomura, Cultural 
Services Department Secretary (Committee Clerk) attended the meeting via electronic 
communication facilities. 

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 10:04 a.m.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the September 12, 2023 Art Museum Advisory Committee meeting agenda be
approved as circulated.

CARRIED 
B. Helliwell and F. Patterson absent at vote

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the July 4, 2023 Art Museum Advisory Committee meeting minutes be
adopted as circulated.

CARRIED 
B. Helliwell and F. Patterson absent at vote

REPORTS / ITEMS 

4. Council Liaison Update

The committee delayed consideration of Item 4 to immediately follow Item 5.

5. t 

H. Letwin updated the committee on the following items:

The current exhibition, Order from Chaos: Jane Adams and B.C. Binning, closes
on September 23, and will be followed by Losing Control of the Landscape: Ross
Penhall, which opens on the evening of October 3. The exhibition reception will
also serve as a launch for a new Artist Editions Print, generously donated by
Ross Penhall.

(7)(b)
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West Coast Modern Week and the Harmony Arts Festival were both very 
successful.  

Two Art Museum staff have departed recently, including the Curatorial Assistant, 
J. Korporal, and the Young Canada Works Summer Student, S. Bin. H. Letwin
also introduced A. Nomura, who has joined Cultural Services as the
Departmental Secretary.

Staff asked the Art Museum Advisory Committee to save the date for November 
30 for the Annual Donor Reception.  

B. Helliwell entered the meeting at 10:07 a.m. via electronic communication facilities.

Councillor Watt entered the meeting at 10:15 a.m. via electronic communication facilities.

It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT the verbal report regarding 
information.  

CARRIED 
F. Patterson absent at vote

4. Council Liaison Update

Councillor L. Watt reported that the arts and culture committees will likely undergo
amalgamation for 2024. Councillor L. Watt also reported that Councillors will be
attending the upcoming Union of BC Municipalities Convention and meeting with
ministers and counterparts.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the discussion regarding Council Liaison Update be received for information.

 CARRIED 
F. Patterson absent at vote

5. t 

Considered immediately after Item 3. 

6. Committee Structure for 2024

Staff and Councillor L. Watt updated the committee on plans to amalgamate the arts
and culture committees.

F. Patterson entered the meeting at 10:35 a.m. via electronic communication facilities.

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the verbal report regarding Committee Structure for 2024 be received for 
information. 

CARRIED 

7. Fundraising Report

F. Patterson and M. Price updated the committee on recent Endowment Events,
which have brought the West Vancouver Art Museum Endowment with the West
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Vancouver Foundation to an excess of $100,000. F. Patterson also reminded the 
committee that the next Fundraising Subcommittee meeting is scheduled for 
October 5, 2023.  

It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT the verbal report regarding Fundraising Report be received for information. 

CARRIED 

8. Visibility and Awareness

Staff shared some draft designs for street banners that will be made and installed 
to mark 
designs to the committee, for discussion at the October committee meeting.  

Staff also shared that they were working on an Exhibition Sponsorship booklet, 
based on the suggestions of M. Adamian.  

The committee would like to see merchandise that echoes the designs for the 
banners.  

Councillor L. Watt wondered if there is a way to incorporate photos from events 
from the last 30 years, possibly in the form of a virtual or in-person exhibition.  

M. Adamian suggested that the committee needs to consider some key actions
and goals for the 30th anniversary, such as fundraising and visibility.

It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT the verbal report regarding Visibility and Awareness be received for 
information. 

CARRIED 

K. Duffek left the meeting at 10:57 a.m. and did not return.

9. PUBLIC QUESTIONS

There were no questions.

10. NEXT MEETING

Staff confirmed that the next Art Museum Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled
for October 10, 2023 at 10 a.m. via electronic communication facilities.

11. ADJOURNMENT

It was Moved and Seconded:

THAT the September 12, 2023 Art Museum Advisory Committee meeting be
adjourned.

CARRIED 
K. Duffek absent at vote
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